
ONCOR ELECTRIC DELIVERY COMPANY LLC
NOTICE OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING FOR THE PROPOSED

DIVISION 138 kV TRANSMISSION LINE PROJECT IN
DALLAS AND TARRANT COUNTIES, TEXAS

MONDAY, MARCH 24, 2025

HILTON ARLINGTON
2401 EAST LAMAR BLVD.

ARLINGTION, TEXAS, 76006
4:00 - 7:00 PM

TUESDAY, MARCH 25, 2025

HILTON ARLINGTON
2401 EAST LAMAR BLVD.

ARLINGTION, TEXAS, 76006
4:00 - 7:00 PM 

Oncor Electric Delivery Company LLC (Oncor) proposes to construct a new double-circuit 138 kilovolt (kV) transmission 
line within the cities of Arlington and Grand Prairie, Texas.  The proposed transmission line will begin at Oncor’s proposed 
Division  Substation,  to  be  located  southwest  of  Division  Street  and  Stadium  Drive.   From  that  location,  the  proposed  
transmission  line  will  extend  east  to  an  intermediate  point  along  the  existing  Executive  Parkway  Switch–Sherry  Switch  
transmission  line  located  between  the  proposed  Division  Substation  and  State  Highway  (SH)  360.   The  proposed  
transmission  line will  then follow this existing transmission  line corridor to the north of Division Street, before continuing 
eastward to a potential endpoint along the existing Liggett Switch–Cedar Hill Switch 138 kV transmission line, located east
of SH 360.  The exact locations of the intermediate point along the Executive Parkway Switch–Sherry Switch transmission
line and of the eastern endpoint along the Liggett Switch–Cedar Hill Switch transmission line will be subject to selection 
and  approval  by  the  Public  Utility  Commission  of  Texas (PUCT).   Oncor  is  committed  to  ensuring  that  the  proposed  
transmission line complies with the requirements of the Texas Utilities Code and the PUCT rules and policies.  To this end, 
Oncor is holding public participation meetings to inform and solicit input from the community to obtain information about 
the  study  area  and  determine  routing  alternatives  for  the  proposed  transmission  line  project.   The  map  below  shows  
dashed lines representing preliminary alternative route links for this project.  Maps with greater detail will be exhibited at 
the public participation meetings.  Attendees will be free to come and go from the meeting and visit information stations 
addressing  various  aspects  of  the  project  at  their  leisure.   This  format  will  provide  attendees  the  opportunity  to  ask  
questions  and  provide  comments  regarding  the  proposed  transmission  line  project  to  representatives  and  technical  
experts  from Oncor  and  Halff  Associates,  Inc.,  a  consulting  firm  retained  by  Oncor.  If  you  have  questions  concerning  
these  meetings,  please  contact  Mr.  Jeremy  McConnell  of  Oncor  by  phone  at  (214)  486-5216  or  email  
transmissionprojects@oncor.com. For more information, please visit our website at www.oncor.com/transmissionprojects.
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